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Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD

From: Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 8:56 AM
To: 'Littrell, Kyle'; Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD
Cc: Baker, Adrian; Ashley Ager; Aimee Cole
Subject: RE: XTO- Extension Request - Stan 32 State 71H (Incident ID NRM2004938133)

NRM2004938133 STAN 32 STATE 71H @ 30-015-46231 
 
Mr. Littrell, 
Your request for an extension to October 29, 2020 is approved.  
Thank you, 
 
 
Victoria Venegas 
State of New Mexico 
Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources 
Oil Conservation Division 
811 S. First St., Artesia NM 88210 
(575) 748-1283 
Victoria.Venegas@state.nm.us 
 
 
OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately investigate and remediate 
contamination that may pose a threat to groundwater, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD approval 
does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. 
 
 

From: Littrell, Kyle <Kyle_Littrell@xtoenergy.com>  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 12:02 PM 
To: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD <mike.bratcher@state.nm.us>; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD <Victoria.Venegas@state.nm.us>; 
Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD <Robert.Hamlet@state.nm.us> 
Cc: Baker, Adrian <Adrian_Baker@xtoenergy.com>; Ashley Ager <aager@ltenv.com>; Aimee Cole <acole@ltenv.com> 
Subject: [EXT] XTO- Extension Request - Stan 32 State 71H (Incident ID NRM2004938133) 
 
All, 
 
Pursuant to NMAC Section 19.15.29.12.B., XTO is requesting an extension of the current deadline of August 2, 2020, for 
submitting a remediation work plan or closure report at the Stan 32 State 71H (Incident ID NRM2004938133).  XTO has 
conducted Electrical Resistivity Imaging (ERI) surveys on the well pad and pasture area north of the pad. The ERI reports 
are being used to evaluate potential subsurface impacts and guide remediation activities.  A Right of Entry (ROE) Permit 
was submitted to the State Land Office (SLO) on April 27, 2020 to conduct further site assessment.  The ROE permit was 
issued on June 11, 2020.  An application for a permit to drill a well was submitted to the New Mexico Office of the State 
Engineer (NMOSE) on June 16, 2020.  The NMOSE approved permit was issued on 6-29-2020.  An application for a water 
monitoring/recovery well easement was also required by the SLO and is currently in process.  An extension of time for 
completion of a remediation work plan or closure report is necessary to provide enough time for the easement 
application to be processed and to complete additional site assessment activities and remediation work.  Based on the 
good cause shown, XTO requests an extension of the deadline to complete remediation or submit a remediation plan or 
closure report until November 2, 2020.  Thank you.  --Kyle 
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\ 
Kyle Littrell 
Safety, Health & Environmental Supervisor 
Permian Business Unit 
 
XTO Energy Inc. 
6401 N. Holiday Hill Dr. 
Midland, Tx 79707 
Phone:(432)-221-7331  
Mobile:(970)-317-1867 
kyle_littrell@xtoenergy.com 
  

 


